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Feast of St. Augustine of Hippo, 430 AD

Dear Friends in Christ,

The Letter to the Hebrews’ reading for the weekend of September 1  has a wonderfulst

admonishment that just delights me, “Do not neglect to show hospitality to strangers, for by

doing that some have entertained angels without knowing it.”    It just makes you want to1

fling open your doors and invite in as many as possible just for the chance to brush

shoulders, wings?, with as many angels as possible.  It also makes one aware that most

angels in our lives, contrary to many, many, many Christmas pageants, do not have white

gowns, wings and a halo.

At All Saints’ we will be flinging open wide our doors as we welcome everyone in the

month of September.  First off will be All Saints’ pavilion at the Johnson City Field Days

offering hot dogs, hamburgers, pizza, meatball subs and drinks hospitality August 30th-

September 2 .  Come for the fellowship and stay for the fun!  nd

On Sunday September 8  following the 10 AM Eucharist there will be a Welcome Backth

Picnic for everyone.  September 11  at 6:30 PM is the September Vestry meeting which isth

open for all to attend.  On September 18 , the “Life Goes On” group will hold its luncheonth

at the Choconut Inn.  All who have lost someone are welcome to come.  Everyone is

cordially invited to attend a Harvest Pot Luck Dinner either on Saturday September 28 th

after the 5 PM service or on Sunday September 29  after the 10 AM service.th

In September we welcome Cub Scout Pack 100 and Boy Scout Troop 110 to their new home at All Saints’.  They’ll be

meeting on Mondays.  We’ll welcome back our Girl Scout Troop who meet on Sunday afternoons.  Our doors will open

every Saturday at noon for Soup & Sandwiches Saturdays for a free community meal.   Our CHOW Pantry will be open

Mondays-Thursdays from 10 –11 AM to feed the hungry in our community.

Regular weekend celebrations of Holy Eucharist continue every Saturday at 5 PM and every Sunday at 10 AM.  Every

Sunday at 10 AM organist and director Laura Nancy Kennedy will lead the choir in music chosen to enrich one’s worship

experience.  Toddler Church School Class and Pre-K-Primary Church School Class will be held weekly.  Middle School

Church School will be held monthly.  Weekday celebration of Holy Eucharist is on Wednesday at 10 AM.

Please come!  Who knows you might meet and angel! 

Faithfully,

The Rev. Christine J. Day
 Rector

 Hebrews 13:2 NRSV1
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Work Party Scheduled for Rectory
There will be a church work party at the rectory on Saturday, October 5, from 9 am to 2 pm. 

We will be installing Ground Fault Interrupts(GFI) outside as well as work on the

mud/laundry room inside. General cleanup of the grounds will be done.  If the weather

permits, we will prepare and paint the front porch.  The garage also needs work if we have

sufficient help. Please contact Matt Labosky, Scott Cramer or Gary Zurn with questions.

The Annual Breast Cancer Walk
What do these names all have in common? Susan Pierce Nickerson, Joan Drumm, Barb Freed,

Debbie Lake, Ida Taft and Sara Harrison Pautard? I know you guessed it. They either survived 

the fight, are fighting the fight, or sadly lost the fight to some kind of cancer. Since we have

started walking as a team 3 more members of our parish have been affected by this horrible

disease.  Just like you and I they had no idea one day they would or could hear those heart

sinking words " YOU HAVE CANCER." We think we have to much to do, we have a family,

kids, a job and so much more to even think getting cancer is a possibility. The reality is that we

aren't to busy. Cancer doesn't care. 1 in 8 women in the United States will be diagnosed with

Breast Cancer in her lifetime and with that 1 in 2 of those women newly diagnosed reaches out

to the American Cancer Society for help and support. Without the American Cancer Society

these women and their families would be lost and overwhelmed. This year things are different.

For example, you can also designate your dollers for more than breast cancer. The walker donation and registration

form along with some other papers to help you raise money to help find a cure for this horrible disease Cancer can

be found in the narthex. This years walk is being held SATURDAY, OCTOBER 19,2013 at 10 AM, registration

opening at 8:30AM at Recreation Park in Binghamton. Please join me once again to not only talk the talk but walk

the walk to finding a cure for this horrible and heart sinking disease. If you have any questions please feel free to

contact me Corrine Rea at 607-242-9858 or my email Yarningforyoubycj@aol.com. I look forward to walking in

this years walk with even more people then in years past.

5  Saturday/Sunday Parish Meals & Fellowshipth

Harvest Supper on Saturday Sept. 28th after the 5 PM service. 

To promote fellowship and to get to know each other better it was suggested we hold meals

on the 5th Saturday and Sundays of the month.  Our Theme for the first meal of the Church

School year will be about the Harvest.  Please bring a dish to pass that represents the fall

Harvest.  

On Sunday Sept. 29th we will hold a Sunday dinner after the 10 AM service in the

Harvest Theme.  Please bring dish to pass that represents the Fall Harvest.  Coffee Tea Hot

Chocolate and Cider will be offered but the rest of the meal will be provided by the Parish. 

From past experience it might be a good idea to bring several copies of the recipe for the

dish you bring.  Any questions please give Judy Horton a call at 729-2794.

Since the next month that has 5 Saturdays and Sundays will be December, the

Vestry suggested we have a open house meal on New Years Day January 1st.  It will also

be a covered dish and I think it would be fun if  the families brought their favorite game

to share.  The plans for this activity is still in the planning stages so if  anyone in the

parish has any ideas, please see a vestry member or ask Mother Chris to have a vestry

member contact you.
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Welcome Back Picnic Sunday September 8th after 10 AM Service
Meat & rolls and beverage will be provided, Please bring a dish to pass.   For the

folks that attend Saturday night service, please plan on attending the picnic about

11:30 AM on Sunday. This is a chance to catch up on friends and greet any

newcomers to our parish.  Plus September 8  is the 12th wedding anniversary ofth

David & Cathy Horton who were married at All Saints' and will be visiting. Any

questions, please see or call Judy Horton.

St. Francis Day to be Celebrated October 12   and 13    th th

Come celebrate St. Francis Day with us and bring your pets for the Blessing of Animals at

the Saturday, October 12   and Sunday, October 13  celebrations of Holy Eucharist.  St. th th

Francis (October 4 ) is the patron saint of all animals .  We hope that you will bring yourth

pet to church to receive a blessing in a brief liturgy following the post communion prayer. 

(This will enable one to bolt out and retrieve “Rover” from the car or classroom if you are

keeping “Rover” elsewhere during the service.)  Please have all dogs on leads and

exercised before the service.  Cats and other small creatures tend to be happier in carriers

or crates, or you can just bring a photograph of your pet.  As the song says, “All God’s

creatures have a place in the choir!”

31  Annual CHOW Hunger Walk st

The 31  Annual CHOW Hunger Walk will be on Sunday, October 20 at Binghamton University.st

Registration begins at 1pm behind the East Gym.  The start time for the walk is 2pm. This year, more

than ever, we need to have successful walk to continue our mission of feeding the hungry in Broome

County. Walker envelopes [as soon as received from CHOW] can be found on a clip board under the

CHOW Poster at our main entrance bulletin board.  

# # # This space reserved for Bob Steber's "Vestry Notes" column  ´  ´ ´

Life Goes On September Meeting
The September Life Goes on lunch will take place on Wednesday, September 18   at the Choconut Inn, at theth

corner of Route 26 and Quaker Lake Road, Choconut, PA.   Please let Arlene Foley know if you are planning to

attend so that she can make adequate reservations. [797-2111]

Welcome Cub Scout Pack 100 and Boy Scout Troop 110!
In August the leadership of Cub Scout Pack 100 and Boy Scout Troop 110

voted to move to their new home at All Saints’ Church.  On August 15  theth

Rector and Boy Scout Executive of the Baden-Powell Council, Roger Hoyt,

signed the agreement making All Saints’ officially the chartered organization

for Pack 100 and Troop 110.  The Cub Scouts and the Boy Scouts will meet at

All Saints’ on Mondays.  

The Pack and the Troop are very active and camp monthly.  David Horton will

be serving as the Chartered Organization Representative and will be a voting member of the local council.  Please

welcome the scouts and their leaders as they being their fall activities when you see them!

Our Girl Scout Troop [that started several years ago as a Brownie Troop] will continue to meet on Sunday

afternoons!

Page 3 of  12 September 2013 Crossways



July 31, 2013

All Saints’ 2013 budget is a balanced budget!  In 2013 a monthly income of $ 14,372 is needed to balance the

expenses.  As of July 31  pledge receipts were down 8% from budget.  This means we began the month of Augustst

2013 $13,470 in the red!  Consequently, pledge statements will be issued for all who are behind on their pledge. 

Please try to keep up your pledges.  It really helps All Saints’ cash flow.  Truly, with “God all things are possible”

(Mt. 19:26)

As Crossways goes to press before the end of the month, the financial information below is for the most recent

completed month.  In this case, it’s the month of July or 58.3% through the year.

Income Actual       

July 31st 

2013

Annual

Budget

 2013

 Offering & Pledgesª $79,445 $155,818 

 Fundraising � $3,206 $9,000 

 Other Income $3,527 $7,650 

 Faith Income $0 $0 

 Total Income $87,415 $172,468 

 Total Expenses $100,885 $172,468 

 Profit (Loss) ($13,470)ª $0 

ª  Pledges are down 8% from budget!  Please try to keep your pledge up-to-date!

�Fundraising includes some expenses for the JC Field Days only.  Income will show in September

statements.
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CASH SAVINGS AND INVESTMENT FUNDS AS OF 7/31/13

July July Total

Cash and Cash Equilvalents

  Petty Cash $577

All Saints' Checking $3,490

Soup & Sandwiches Checking $2,635

Total Cash and Cash Equilvalents $6,702

Savings Accounts

Designated Funds $10,789

Undesignated $2,590

Rebuilding All Saints'* $2,501

Total Savings $15,880

Total Cash & Savings $22,582

UIF Investment Funds* $32,157

Total Cash, Savings, Investments $54,739

REPAYMENT OF THE UNIFIED INVESTMENT FUND (UIF) UNRESTRICTED RESERVE FUND

In 2012 All Saints’ used $30,000 from its Unrestricted Reserve Fund held as part of the Diocesan Unified

Investment Fund (UIF).   The Vestry is committed to restoring the $30,000 as quickly as possible.  As a result,

funds received towards this purpose and towards Rebuilding All Saints’ (RAS), will be transferred to the

Unrestricted Reserve Fund as soon as the cash flow allows.  In July 2013 $1,942 was transferred into the UIF

Unrestricted Reserve Fund. This brings the total amount restored to the Unrestricted Reserve Fund up to $ 17,949

THIS SPACE SAVED FOR ALL SAINTS’ CABARET: SAVE THE DATE NOVEMBER 16th.  

COMMITTEE CHAIRS ARE NEEDED FOR BASKETS, KITCHEN, AND CLEAN-UP & SET-UP!!
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Vestry Coffee Hour & Forums held on August 17-18 
Thoughts about a Memorial Garden & Very, Very, Very, Tentative
Draft of Possible Capital & Repair and Maintenance Projects
Thanks to the hospitality of Dave & Judy Horton, the Vestry held two Coffee Hour &

Forums after Holy Eucharist on Saturday, August 17 and Sunday August 18, 2013.  Yummy

treats were consumed while vestry members presented the Memorial Garden plans and led a

discussion about very, very, very tentative possible capital and repair and maintenance

projects.

Work has continued on a possible plan for All Saints’ Memorial Garden.  The Memorial Garden Committee and

Vestry are proposing the creation of a Memorial Garden for those members who wish to have their cremated

remains buried on the church grounds.  A Memorial Garden is NOT a cemetery and thus is not regulated as a

cemetery.   A Memorial Garden is a Church garden with a set-apart section in which the cremated ashes, in a

container or urn, are placed in a 1’ by 1’ “plot” 31 inches into the ground, and covered by grass.  It is a tangible

symbol of the communion of saints—most fitting for a Church which commemorates All Saints.  A burial charge

for the cremains of $500 would cover cost and maintenance of the “plot” and could be waived at the discretion of

the Rector.

The proposed area for the Memorial Garden is in the “U-shaped” area, next to the building, between the main

entrance/coat room and the library measuring 28’ long by 13 feet deep.  (See sketch below)  In other words, just

outside the Main Street windows of the church near the dogwood tree.

Each burial of cremated remains will be marked by a flat 1 ½ inch round marker.  A plaque on which the names and

dates are inscribed will be inside the church, probably in the narthex.  The Memorial Garden will have some

benches, so people can sit and meditate.  Existing perennial flower border will be expanded and pots of annuals will

be placed near two adjacent benches.

It is hoped that a free-standing self-contained fountain in the north-east corner of the Memorial Garden may be

installed, which symbolizes our Baptism in living water and is often comforting to the bereaved.  The boundaries of

the Memorial Garden will be marked by the walls of the church and a “No-Dig” 3 foot aluminum fence which will

be 13’from the north wall of the church.  
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At the March 2013 Vestry meeting, Matt Labosky and Scott Cramer of the Property &

Grounds Committee presented the Vestry with a very detailed report about the condition of

the church property.  While at the time All Saints’ is unable to start any capital or repair and

maintenance project until the funds are restored to the Diocesan-held United Investment

Fund Unrestricted Cash Reserve, it is important to begin thinking about future property and

grounds needs and projects.

At the August 2013 Vestry meeting, after four months of discussing the Property & Grounds report, the Vestry

ranked the various items using dots: green dots for capital projects and yellow dots for repair and maintenance

projects.  The following are two lists, in ranked order, for possible future capital and repair and maintenance

projects.

14 Mostly Capital Projects  

Ranked by Vestry from Top to Bottom. (Green = Capital Votes; Yellow = Repair/Maintenance votes ) 

  ITEM  COST*  Green  Yellow

  Roof & Gutters $100,000   G 17  Y 0

  Rear Door $4,500   G 15  Y 0

  Rectory: Roof - 20 yrs old $20,000   G 13  Y 0

  Electrical Service Upgrade; does this          

     include more outlets in Great Hall $15,000  G 13  Y 0

  Church School Room Windows $7,500   G 13  Y 0

  Air-conditioning $50,000  G 12  Y 0

  Carpet/Hardwood 1st Floor Library/ Coat  

 room $15,000  G 12  Y 0

  Stone Wall Structure, Chimney Cap $5,000  G 12  Y 0

  Re-Topping Parking Lot $25,000  G 11  Y 0

  New Sign $10,000  G 11  Y 0

  Sound System/Media System $10,000  G 10  Y 0

  Parking Lot Hole $10,000  G 10  Y 0

  Plumbing Unisex $6,000  G 10  Y 0

  Fire Door Boiler Room $500  G 08  Y 0

  Fire Alarm System $75,000  G 07  Y 0

  Total of the above $353,500 

*Cost = an approximation, a “ballpark” figure/
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27 Mostly Repair and Maintenance Projects 

Ranked By Vestry From Top to Bottom (Green = Capital votes; 

 Yellow = Repair/maintenance votes= combined votes)

ITEM   COST  Green  Yellow  Combined

 Library leaking faucet  UK**  G 0  Y 11  11

 Rectory: Water softener disabled  UK  G 0  Y 10  10

 Rectory: Porch peeling, rotten, brick steps  UK  G 0  Y 08  8

 Rectory: GFI Outlets Outside  UK  G 0  Y 08  8

 Cooler Maintenance & Kitchen Cleaning  UK  G 07  Y 0  7

 Youth Room/Upper Christian Ed Room:     

update paint, heat & cool  $500  G 0  Y 6  6

 Shelving Room #2  $250  G 0  Y 6  6

 Rectory: Mudroom  $300  G 0  Y 6  6

 Crack, plaster, mold Chapel & Rector's  

Office  UK  G 04  Y 02  6

 Church School Room Painting +  UK  G 01  Y 05  6

 Carpet Removal Basement  UK  G 03  Y 03  6

 Rectory: Landscaping & re-grading  UK  G 01  Y 04  5

 Rectory: Ceilings in bedrooms, dining rm  UK  G 01  Y 04  5

 Rectory: Boiler from 1950's how long  UK  G 05  Y 0  5

 Professional Landscaping  $7,500  G 0  Y 5  5

 2 programmable thermostats  UK  G 05  Y 0  5

 Rectory: Master Bath Shower  UK  G 0  Y 04  4

 Rectory: Eye Brow Window  UK  G 04  Y 0  4

 Patching & Painting Sanctuary +  UK  G 0  Y 04  4

 Painting  UK  G 0  Y 04  4

 Choir Lighting Fixtures  $5,000  G 0  Y 4 4

 Air Handling  $4,000  G 01  Y 03  4

 Rectory: Master Bath Linoleum  UK  G 0  Y 02  2

 Flooring Repair 3rd St/Rear  UK  G 01  Y 01  2

 DYI Landscaping with Plan  UK  G 0  Y 02  2

 Narthex Ceiling  Professionally  UK  G 01  Y 0  1

 Library/Great Hall Ceiling Panel  UK  G 01  Y  0  1

 Thoro-Sealing Boiler Room  UK  G 0  Y 0  0

**UK = Unknown cost at this time
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Book Club to Meeting Wednesday, September 25  at 5:30 PM at theth

Rectory: Reading Call the Midwife III or The Faith Club?
The September meeting of the Book Club will be Wednesday, September 25  at 5:30 PM at theth

Rectory.  As Book Club meets the 4  Wednesday of the month—right when Crossways is goingth

to press—it is sometimes impossible to announce what the next book will be.  At the August

meeting, we are discussing the second book by Jennifer Worth in the Call the Midwife series: 

In the Shadow of the Workhouse.  

Possible selections for the September meeting are: Call the Midwife: Farewell to the East End (last book in the

series by Jennifer Worth) and The Faith Club (by Ranya Idiby, Suzanne Oliver and Pricilla Warner).  Here are the

publisher blurbs:

1. Call the Midwife: Farewell to the East End 

"When twenty-two-year-old Jennifer Worth, from a comfortable middle-class upbringing, went to

work as a midwife in the poorest section of postwar London, she not only delivered hundreds of

babies and touched many lives, she also became the neighborhood's most vivid chronicler. Call the

Midwife: Farewell to the East End is the last book in Worth's memoir trilogy, which the Times

Literary Supplement described as "powerful stories with sweet charm and controlled outrage" in the

face of dire circumstances.

"Here, at last, is the full story of Chummy's delightful courtship and wedding. We also meet

Megan'mave, identical twins who share a browbeaten husband, and return to Sister Monica Joan, who

is in top eccentric form. As in Worth's first two books, Call the Midwife: A Memoir of Birth, Joy, and

Hard Times and Call the Midwife: Shadows of the Workhouse, the vividly portrayed denizens of a

postwar East End contend with the trials of extreme poverty—unsanitary conditions, hunger, and

disease—and find surprising ways to thrive in their tightly knit community.

2. The Faith Club

"A groundbreaking book about Americans searching for faith and mutual respect, The Faith Club

weaves the story of three women, their three religions, and their urgent quest to understand one

another.

"When an American Muslim woman befriends two other mothers, one Jewish and one Christian, they

decide to educate their children about their respective religions. None of them guessed their regular

meetings would provide life-changing answers and form bonds that would forever alter their struggles

with prejudice, fear, and anger. Personal, powerful, and compelling, The Faith Club forces readers to

face the tough questions about their own religions.

"Pioneering, timely, deeply thoughtful, and full of hope, The Faith Club’s caring message will resonate

with people of all faiths."

Interested?  Pick up a book when they arrive in the Narthex and come on September 25 !th
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The Rev. Dcn. Dorothy Pierce Stepping down as Binghamton District Dean
In August the Rev. Dcn. Dorothy Pierce wrote the Binghamton District that she is stepping down as Dean of the

district.  This was after much discernment and prayer.  She wishes to serve more fully as a deacon in the various

ministries that she already has, such as jail ministry and serving as district deacon in many of our parishes, and be

open to the development perhaps of new ministries.  Thus she will continue her diaconal duties throughout the

district.  This means, she’ll continue to visit and preach at All Saints’ on “third Sunday” weekends.  A new Dean

will be appointed by the Bishop to serve the Binghamton District, so stay tuned!

Prayer List beginning September 
Policy reminder: Submitted names are placed on the short term list for four weeks and

then moved to long term by request of the person submitting the name, or by need

known by the Rector.    

Short Term: Cameron Palmiter; Lynn Stuart; Sam Okoronkwo; David Cooney; Lynne

Lockett; Steve Mahon; Lynn Jago; Ron Payne, Whitney; Arthur Cuffee; Herb Lake;

O’Kelly Whitaker+; Fred Russell;Lorraine Szwalla; Andy Lupo; Whalen; Debbie

Lake; 

Bob Gillmer; Gayle Whittier and her daughter Ellen and son-in-law, Will; Lucy Grabowski;Megan Labosky; 

Sarah Harrison-Pautard; and Monica Alger

Long Term:  Dallas Elwood; Nancy Elwood; Art Elwood; Lee Grabowski; Marcia Tinder; Tom Johnson; 

Tom Tinder; Bill Kimble; Debbie; Nan Grabowski; Carl & Mary Green; Mary-Hunter Kennedy Daily; 

Brad Simmons; Ed Segal; Kristen & Jimmy Kosak & infant daughter, Sadie; Dick Kimble; Nanette McIntosh; 

Pam Steber; Larry Taft; Paula Giroux; Brittany Polhamus and her daughters Megan &  Lilian; William Schall; 

Jim Pursell; Terry Danek; Ardis Rogers; Shaun and Ryan Small

During September, the Duty Rosters for October, November, December and January 2014

will be prepared.  If you know that you will be unable to serve on a given weekend, please

contact your scheduler.

 If you would like to learn about or volunteer for any of  the Ministry Groups above, please

phone the scheduling chair(s) above or speak to Mother Day. 

Changes in assignments for regular Sunday bulletins should reach the office by Monday

mornings.  Take note that there have been changes made in Acolyte and Usher

assignments on the September 2013 Roster.  

Scheduling Coordinators

Acolytes & Ushers:  Bob Steber Phone: 765-6476   Email:  bsteber@aol.com

Assistants & Lectors: Gary Zurn Phone: 754-4528   Email  GaryZ2353@aol.com

Counters: Don Thorpe   Phone: 748-8577  Email:  dthorpe@stny.rr.com
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Birthdays

01   Roberta Szwalla

03 Kevin Baker

04 Lois Kimble

04 Pamela Steber

06 Nancy Grabowski

07 Nicholas Sawchuk

09 Cindy Cole

09 Elizabeth Keough

10   John L. Watkins

13 Ryan Philip Rea 

14 Barbara Barton

15 Bonnie Hrebin

16 Judith Horton

17 Jane Chomyszak

17 Kristen Eriksen

20 Melissa Murray

21 Connie Whalen

22 Megan Marie Colvin 

James Davie

23   Donald Sturdevant

24 Doris Brink

25 Zachary Johnson

28   Kaylee Haus

Anniversaries

05 Ricky & Jessica Hrebin

09 Jim & Stacy Davie

17 Paul & Patricia  Donnelly

20 Scott & Kathy Cramer

22  Clark & Darlene Byarley

26  Martin and Joyanne Kasmarcik

From the Parish Records
Deaths

Donald Miller, died August 26 .  Service heldth

August 30  at Coleman & Daniels, Vestal.th

Altar Flowers 
The Flowers on September 1st  –  open

The Flowers on September 8  –  are given by Lindath

Barkman in thanksgiving for her grandchildren; are

given by Jeanette Cook in memory of her son, George

Cook; and are given by Arlene Foley in memory of her

parents, Sarah and Richard Rath.

The Flowers on September 15  — are given by Paulth

and Patti Donnelly in thanksgiving for their wedding

anniversary.

The Flowers on September 22  are given by Arlenend

Foley in memory of her brother, Richard Rath; are

given by Barbara Freed in thanksgiving for the birthday

of her mother, Doris Brink; and are given by David &

Judy Horton in thanksgiving for the birthday of their

great granddaughter, Megan M. Colvin. 

The Flowers on September 29  are given by Davidth

& Lonna Pierce in thanksgiving for the birthday of

their daughter, Aria Jimenez. 

Sanctuary Candle
The Candle on September 1  – openst

The Candle on September 8   is given by Marilynth

Doersam in memory of Art’s father, Harry C. Doersam. 

The Candle on September 15  – openth

The Candle on September22  is given  Robertard

Steflik in thanksgiving for the birthday of her daughter-

in-law, Teresa Steflik

The Candle on September 29   is given by Robertath

Steflik in memory of her grandmother, Mable Stone.
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All Saints’ Episcopal Church

475 Main Street, Johnson City, New York 13790-1999

A Parish in the  Diocese of Central New York

The Rev. Christine J. Day, Rector. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Home  797-9203

The Rev. Dcn. Dorothy Pierce, District Deacon Office  797-3354

Staff                          Wardens

Laura Nancy Kennedy, Organist/Choirmaster       Lee Grabowski,  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Home 862-3828

Cynthia Macarak, Church School Director             Bob Steber . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Home 765-6476

Roberta M. Steflik, Administrative Assistant

Gene Stanton, Sexton

Email :   AllSaintsJCNY@aol.com    Website: http://www.AllSaintsJCNY.org

Service and Education Schedule for September 2013 
Saturdays:   5:00 p.m. Holy Eucharist 

Sundays: 10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist

                          Nursery Program for infants and toddlers/pre-schoolers: every Sunday

Christian Education for School aged 5 years and above [Sept. 15]

Wednesdays: 10:00 a.m.   Holy Eucharist  
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